
Lisbon Community School  

Regular Board Meeting 

September 8, 2021 – Lisbon CSD Board Room – 6:00 p.m.  
  

 

Vice-President Caspers called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Members present:  Caspers, Mallie, J. Prasil 

Members absent:   D. Prasil, Stensland 

 

During Public Forum Elementary Teacher Kasi Shogren spoke regarding posting numbers of Covid cases 

on our website and encouraging wearing of masks.   

 

Board Member Stensland arrived at 6:03 p.m. 

 

Motion by Mallie, second by J. Prasil to approve the Agenda.  All ayes motion carried (4-0).    

 

Motion by Mallie, second by Stensland to approve 21 open enrollments into the District.  All ayes 

motion carried (4-0). 

  

Motion by J. Prasil, second by Mallie to approve 3 open enrollments out of the District.  All ayes motion 

carried (4-0).   

 

Motion by Stensland, second by Mallie to approve the FY22 Alternative School lease.  All ayes motion 

carried (4-0).   

 

Motion by Mallie, second by J. Prasil to approve the Night Shift Addendum.  All ayes motion carried  

(4-0).   

 

Superintendent Hocking gave a 2021-22 school year update.  Kids are excited to be back and things are 

going smoothly.  Activities are up and running, and we’ve had 2 home football games.  Covid is still in 

the building, and it was reiterated that people need to be diligent with communication regarding covid 

absences.  The District continues to follow the guidance of our governing bodies.  We’re struggling to 

find subs and bus drivers.  We will be having an upcoming professional development day with 3 other 

schools - Springville, North Cedar, and West Branch.  It will take place at Lisbon, and it will be a great 

opportunity for teacher and administrative growth. 

 

Superintendent Hocking gave a student enrollment update, which is still unofficial, but our numbers are 

strong.  We are offering school bus drivers a $250 stipend to get their CDL, and please contact Mr. 

Hocking or Rod Kelley if you are interested.   We may be looking at purchasing another 12 passenger 

Ford Transit, which only requires a regular driver’s license.   

 

School Board nomination papers are due to the District Office by 5:00 p.m. on September 16th.  Papers 

can be picked up from Laurie Maher in the District Office. 



 

We will be scheduling a meeting with the City of Lisbon after the school board election.  Dec. 1st is being 

looked at as a possible meeting date.   

 

Vice-President Caspers recently met with the Springville Board President and spoke with two possible 

Superintendent search firms.  A tentative joint meeting is scheduled for Sept. 22nd to formally approve a 

firm for the Superintendent search. 

 

Elementary Principal Brown noted it’s great to have kids back in the building.  He discussed PBIS 

expectations, teachers doing lots of extras for kids who are out of school, the new hires are wonderful, 

FAST testing for reading has been taking place, and Pride groups now have different grade levels of 

reading buddies.    

 

Secondary Principal Becker also said it’s awesome to see kids in the building again.  Homecoming week 

is next week, and Secondary Teacher J’nee Reade is the Student Council sponsor this year.  Saturday is 

the Homecoming dance in the LECC gym.  He also discussed professional development on Schoology and 

priority standards, and Mr. Wischmeyer’s Industrial Tech class is going well – we have lots of new tools!   

 

Athletic Director Mr. Ries discussed hiring new Para’s, a JH Volleyball Coach, and a new Student Services 

Assistant.  We have had 2 home football games and we’ve had a lot of compliments on our facilities.  

Volleyball games have also started, and we will livestream home varsity events.     

 

There is an IASB convention November 17 and 18 for any board members that are interested.  Our 

Organizational meeting is in November, and because of the elections we may need to move the meeting 

back.  Teeling Court is being worked on, the Highway 30 access to our football field is complete, and the 

new concession stand is getting more lighting and concrete.       

 

There is a tentative meeting on September 22nd between the Lisbon and Springville School Boards.   

 

Next regular board meetings will be October 13th and November 10th at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Mallie, second by Stensland to approve the Consent Agenda.  All ayes motion carried (4-0). 

 

Motion by Stensland, second by Mallie to adjourn at 7:03 p.m.  All ayes motion carried (4-0). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Laurie Maher       Jen Caspers 

Board Secretary       Board Vice President 

 


